
November  2021  

Contact Information: 
 
267 Edmund Street  
Carleton Place, ON 
K7C 3E8 
613-253-7013 
cpbmuseum@outlook.com 
@Carletonplacemuseum  

Members Only 

November Hours: 
Wednesday through Saturday  
1 pm to 4 pm 
Or by Appointment!  
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P a g e  2  M e m b e r s  O n l y  

 

“Word of the armistice reached Carleton Place 
at 4 a.m. and was spread at once by a united 
din of church and fire alarm bells and factory 
bells and whistles.  
A great bonfire was built before dawn in the 
market square on Franklin street. Impromptu 
and organized parades and noisy celebrations 
of relief continued from then until midnight.”     
 
  - Howard Morton Brown 

One of the homecoming celebrations 
was for Major William H. Hooper, 
home after a hero’s services in the 
thick of battle and two years as a  
German prisoner.  
It was held outdoors, with indoor 
meetings banned while war-spread 
Spanish influenza was taking its toll of 
30,000 Canadian lives.  

William Hooper inspecting the trenches, some-
where in France, March 1915. Photo taken by 
John Horace Brown of Carleton Place. 

Leita Andison and friends on the 
Central Bridge, Armistice Day 1918  
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 What’s new? 

Look!  
We have our own free library! 
Located beside the front doors, this library is 
open for loans or donations 24 hours a day!  
 
HUGE thanks to the Hackberry Men’s Shed and 
Pat Miller for fabrication and installation. Drop 
by and grab a book or bring one to donate!  

Every year, from the last Friday of  
October to November 11, tens of  
millions of Canadians wear a Poppy as a 
visual pledge to honour Canada’s   
Veterans and remember those who  
sacrificed for the freedoms we enjoy 
today. This year marks the 100th  
anniversary of the poppy. 
 
This red metal poppy tray in the        
Museum's collection was donated in 
1989 by Ivan Perry. We often feature it 
in Remembrance Day exhibits.  
 
This past spring, we were thrilled to  
receive a photograph from the Irma 
Willoughby Collection, showing Girl 
Guides holding the very same trays on 
their laps!  
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  L o t s  o f  r e a s o n s  t o  V i s i t !  

HOT OFF THE PRESS! 
Just in time for Christmas, we’ve got a new  
item in our gift shop!  
 
This full colour, soft cover book features post-
cards from the Museum’s collection and tells the 
story of the town’s early years. A perfect stocking 
stuffer for the history buff on your list!  
 
Limited quantities, $20 each. 
 
Thank you to Terence Skillen for his support  
of this project.  

 

Join us Saturday afternoons for a 
fun, festive shopping experience in 
the Foss Room. 
 

 Enjoy hot cider and cookies while 
browsing though our many unique 
vintage items for sale! 

 

 Check out our gift shop for lots of  
local souvenirs and books by local 
authors! 

 

 Get yourself a  Findlay Fry Pan hoodie! 
 

 Kid’s crafts 

 Live music 

 Baked goods 
 

 Support your Museum! 
 
~ Check our social media posts for updates! ~ 


